
November 27, 2022

Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish   1775 Grove St. Glenview IL 60025   Parish Office  847-729-1525   olphglenview.orgur Lady of Perpetual Help Parish   1775 Grove St. Glenview IL 60025   Parish Office  847-729-1525   olphglenview.org

First Sunday of Advent

OLPH Sharing Ministry
Celebrating our 

40th year!
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Dear Parishioners,

“The world in solemn stillness waits” 
The blessed season of Advent 
begins this weekend. This is 
a season of remembrance, 
anticipation and hope. 
“Let us put on the armor of light”, 
St. Paul writes in this weekend’s 
second reading. We are 
approaching the darkest days of 
the year in terms of sunlight. We 
live in a world where the forces of 

darkness; the war in Ukraine, political divisiveness, family 
struggles and any number of other issues can overwhelm 
us. 
Advent is all about the light of 
hope represented in the birth of 
Jesus Christ. The world “in solemn 
stillness” waits to once again be 
enlightened by Christ. Amid all 
that must be done to get ready 
for Christmas, the Advent season 
challenges us to find time to slow 
down, to listen, prayerfully meditate 
on the glorious scriptures of this 
season that call us to reinvigorate 
our faith and relationship to the Lord. 
The parish has several opportunities 
to assist your Advent journey. We 
have Advent meditation books 
available. They can be found at 
the entrances of the Church and 
provide daily meditations. The 
Magnificat or the “Little Blue Books” 
can be very helpful. Next Sunday we are delighted to 
have Lisa Fortini-Campbell lead us in a reflection on our 
Advent theme. She is a terrific presenter, and it promises 
to be a wonderful way to get into the spirit of Advent. Our 
Advent reconciliation service will be on Tuesday, Dec.13 
at 7:00pm. 

Advent is a beautiful season, but it passes very quickly. 
You really have to get right into it to get the most out of it! 
Many people attend daily mass as a way of marking the 
season. Our Church is open every day from 6:00am until 
5:00pm if you would like to make a visit. 

This weekend we celebrate the 40th anniversary of the 
Sharing Program. I am thrilled to welcome the pastors 
and parishioners of our four sharing parishes. We have 
been blessed over the relationships and projects we 
have experienced together. I look forward to many more 

years of growing together in faith. OLPH is a better parish 
because of the Sharing Program, and I feel a special 
debt of gratitude to Fr. Myles McDonnell, Sr. Paulanne 
and Rich Tilghman who were so crucial in launching the 
Sharing Program here at OLPH 40 years ago. A legion of 
our parishioners has made the Sharing Program such a 
significant part of our parish’s mission. 
This semester’s scripture study program, “A Biblical Walk 
Through the Mass” has been sensational. I have heard 
many participants acknowledge the impact this course 
of study has had on better appreciating the Mass. Thank 
you to John Simons and the facilitators for an excellent 

experience. It was a very timely 
theme given the United States 
Bishops Conference calling for 
a national revival of Eucharistic 
theology in the Church. 
Thank you to Russell Stern for 
last week’s exceptional concert, 
“Impromptu”. We are so blessed 
by Russell’s gift for music and his 
generous willingness to share this 
gift with us! 
Congratulations to Dr. Amy Mills 
and our faculty on the results of 
the Fall “I Ready” testing scores. 
Many schools have experienced 
a significant drop in these test 
scores that evaluate reading and 
mathematic skills at each grade 
level as a result of the disruption 
the pandemic had on children’s 

education. OLPH school exceeded the 85th percentile 
on every grade level again. This is an extraordinary 
achievement and is a wonderful recognition of our 
outstanding faculty and administration. 
I am very grateful to Jeff and Patti Lawler and to Tom 
and Colleen Huffman who hosted neighborhood meet 
and greets recently. It is wonderful to see parishioners in 
their neighborhoods and to catch up on what is going on. 
As I mentioned last week, the Cardinal has lifted the 
dispensation from the weekly obligation to attend Mass. 
This weekend we acknowledge our return to the obligation 
by the renewal of our baptismal vows after the homily. 
(The Cardinal's letter is being repinted again this week on 
page 9 of this Bulletin.)

On this Thanksgiving weekend,I am very grateful for you! 
Fr. Jerry Boland  

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...

Jerry Boland, Pastor

O L P H  C h r i s t m a s  2 0 2 2
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seek, share, rejoice - sharing ministry, holiday parade, ym...

Big Events this weekend!Big Events this weekend!

OLPH Youth 
Ministry's 
New Year's 
Celebration!

Sunday, November 27
5:30-7:00pm

in our Youth Room 
(lower level of our Parish Center)

All 7th to 12th graders are invited to join 
us for food, games, prayer and reflection 
as we enter into the Season of Advent in 
preparation for the birth of Christ and the 

New Liturgical Year

Please contact Zoe Sundstrom at 
youthministy@oplhglenview.org for more 

information.

Celebrate with us!
40th Anniversary 
of the Sharing Ministry

Saturday, November 26
5:00pm Mass Followed by Reception in McDonnell Hall
Mass will be concelebrated by pastors from our Sharing Parishes. 
This is a wonderful achievement and an important milestone in 

the history of OLPH. Please join us in marking this occasion.  

OLPH Sharing Ministry
Celebrating our 

40th year!

Let the Season begin!Let the Season begin!
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The Sharing Ministry 
Sharing Christmas Food Drive
Hear the cry of the poor and help us ensure the sharing 
parish pantry shelves are stocked. Donate non-perishables, 
leaving them at the church entries, the Sharing Resource 
Center (SRC) entry when bins are out, through the kids at 
the Sunday Offertory, or through Give Central.  

The Sharing Resource Center is open!
The bins are out on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 
7:00am to noon and on Sundays from 8:00am – noon, 
with volunteers staffing the room, on Sundays. If you have 
a larger delivery outside of those hours, please contact 
Betty at collinsjustbetty@gmail.com to make special 
arrangements.  

Project Matthew 25 – Kids’ Food Donations at Sunday Masses
We invite kids to bring food donations up to the altar at 
Offertory time during Sunday Masses. It is a great way to get 
kids to understand the importance of giving. 

Wanted: Computers for Seminarians
Fr. Patrick is working to secure used laptops for African 
seminarians studying locally. Email Betty: 
collinsjustbetty@gmail.com 

Christmas Ham Dinners through Jewel
Jewel Foods, Patriot and 
Lake, is inviting donations 
at the register for hams with 
side dishes for Sharing! Last 
year we were able to pick 
up close to 200 hams, each 
with a box of side dishes for 
a complete meal for a family of 10. Sr. Paulanne was able to 
distribute to needy clients and the balance were distributed 
through our four sharing parish pantries.

Donate through Jewel or bring a ham to the SRC the two 
weekends before Christmas. What a difference you will make 
in brightening the holiday for needy families!

Befriend a Family 
Provide holiday-time support to needy families within our 
sharing parishes or assist one of Sr. Paulanne’s clients. 
Donate gift cards for food at Thanksgiving and Christmas 
and either shop for gifts or provide gift cards. Contact Megan 
Anderson megcanderson@gmail.com

New Toys for Needy Sharing Parish Children
New toys can be dropped off at the Sharing Resource Center 
now through Christmas. See above for drop off hours/days.

seek, share, rejoice - christmas events, sharing ministry...

All are welcome to join us for Spirit of  Christmas at 
OLPH on December 3 from 2:30-4:30pm, hosted by the 
Religious Education program! Families are invited to 
make ornaments to take home for their Christmas trees, 
get a photo taken with Santa, and enjoy some 
sweet treats. 

Youth Ministry will even have some opportunities for 
us to give back by making scarves for those in need and 
creating cards for a local nursing home. 

To register: 
https://www.olphglenview.org/events/spirit-christmas-family-event
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seek, share, rejoice - parish engagement, holy day...

The Parish Engagement Ministry 

invites you to a presentation by 

Lisa Fortini-Campbell 
Sunday, December 4

in McDonnell Hall
reflecting on our Advent Theme:

The World in 
Solemn Stillness 

Waits
3:30 pm – Come and join us for some Christmas hospitality

4:00 pm – Lisa’s Presentation

5:00 pm – Mass in Church

Advent. The quiet, eager anticipation of the birth of 
Our Lord.  Simple activities that prepare our hearts and 
minds for the miracle of Christmas Day.

How I wish!  Advent in my corner of the world is 
anything but simple, quiet or peaceful.

I’ve heard the advice many times:  Do less!  And there 
is good counsel in that.  But perhaps the number of my 
activities is not so much the problem as the anxious 
heart I bring to them all.  So this year I am going to 
take my Advent motto from St. Paul’s Letter to the 
Colossians (3:23):  “Whatever you do, work at it with 
all your heart, as working for the Lord, not for human 
masters.”  If I can focus on Him, more than “them,” I 
trust a peaceful heart will take its place at the center of 
all my preparations.  

I hope you’ll join me for this Advent reflection so that 
on Christmas Day we’re ready to “hear the angels sing”! 
.

-Lisa Fortini-Campbell

The Solemnity 
     of the 
Immaculate 
Conception
Thursday, 
December 8
A Holy Day of Obligation

6:30 am in the Lady Chapel
8:30 am (live stream), 12:15 pm,
and 7:00 pm in the main Church

A collection will be taken 
during the Offertory

Scripture leaves us with no doubt about God being a long-
range planner; He can determine a whole series of events 
to come to maturity in his own good time. In fact, He has 
done this for the benefit of us all, planning, even before 
the beginning of the world, for us to become brothers 
and sisters of Jesus. On the Solemnity of the Immaculate 
Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary, let’s thank God for 
planning to bring us into his family.

+ Father, we thank you and we praise you for preparing 
the Virgin Mary to be the worthy mother of your Son. 

You let her share beforehand in the salvation Christ 
would bring by his death, and kept her sinless from the 

first moment of her conception. 

Help us by her prayers to live in your presence without 
sin. We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one 
God, for ever and ever. Amen.+

Please join us in person or online to celebrate this important 
feast day that recognizes the singular privilege granted by God 
to the Blessed Virgin Mary as the only human preserved from 
all stain of original sin. 

Join the OLPH Holy Rosary Group for the Immaculate 
Conception Novena from Tuesday, 11/29 through 
Wednesday, 12/7 in the Lady Chapel at 9 am or online 
in the Daily Eblast. Come pray with us!
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Sharing Reflection from Chris Oaks and her family: 
Abby, Maddie, and Will

When I reflect on my experience with the Sharing Committee at 
OLPH, I am reminded of the fundamental values that resonated 
with me and my late husband and bonded us permanently to the 
community in Glenview.
It is often the case that the simplest ideas become the most 
powerful and enduring. This was certainly true of the "Matthew 
25" effort to stock the shelves of OLPH's food pantry and those of 
our four sharing parishes.
It had been the practice at our former parish in Minneapolis to 
have children bring a non-perishable food item to Mass and 
donate it at the Offertory. It occurred to me that the considerable 
size of OLPH, filled with so many young families, could turn this 
simple gesture into a substantial, on-going food donation program 
with very little effort.
I recall approaching several of the priests, convinced they would 
see the beauty of this simple plan and embrace it.  "Not so fast..." 
was the initial, skeptical reaction. There were concerns about 
potential disruptions to the Mass: to the noise caused by rolling 
cans, dropped boxes and crackling packaging; not to mention 
the "chaos" of unleashing dozens of children depositing food into 
baskets in the middle of Mass! We needed to demonstrate that it 
could be done, quietly, efficiently, and MOST of all, that it would 
become such a hit with the CHILDREN.
So, along with several family friends and a small army of little 
people from Fir Street, we started out by "seeding the crowd." 
This basically meant a couple of us went out and purchased 
sample food donations and conscripted our own kids to walk 
the donated food up to the baskets at the Offertory. For several 
weeks, we stood at the church doors before Mass and offered 
food to kids on their way in with their families to add to our army 
of "mighty mites."
As we had hoped, the parish kids became our BEST marketing 
tools for the new "Matthew 25" program. It was the kids who 
reminded their moms to "buy extra" so they had something to 
bring up at Sunday Mass. They were the ones who got their 
parents in the habit of keeping a bag of non-perishables in the car 
and who insisted on attending the Masses where food collections 
took place. Thanks in large part to this army of little people, food 
donations grew dramatically. 
It has been many years since Matthew 25 came to OLPH. The 
food gathered and distributed over the years has supplemented 
food options for those with budgets stretched to breaking due to 
poverty, job loss, medical bills, pandemic strains, etc., etc. 
I'm so grateful for the chance to share these memories and to 
have been a small part of this ongoing effort to share our bounty.  
We continue to be blessed by the people at OLPH for their 
generosity, friendship, and support.  It will always have a special 
place in our history and our hearts. 

Reflections from Dr. Amy Mills
“Because you did it to the least of my brothers,              

you did it to me.” 
If anyone would have told me my best friend would be 
a nun who is 25 years older than me, I would have 
laughed and said that will never happen. Yet, that’s 
exactly what did happen. I met Sr. Paulanne when I 
arrived here at OLPH as the new 5th grade teacher. 
I watched her from afar and was impressed by her 
tenacity, her inner strength, and continual hopeful 
message. A few years later, we became 7th grade 
teaching partners along with Sr. Marie. It was a dream 
team for me! I had the opportunity to hear first-hand 
about the Sharing Program, the needs of others, and 
the parish response. She inspired me to do more, give 
more, be more aware and more responsive to those in 
need. 
When I was named principal, every morning Sr. 
Paulanne greeted me with, “Good morning, Dr. Mills, 
and what can I do for you today.” She immediately 
became my right hand, go-to person who was always 
ready and willing to serve.  We bonded through the 
ups and downs each school year brought. With her 
sense of humor, strong work ethic, and willing spirit, 
she gave me the confidence and support I needed in 
my beginning years of leadership. 
Over the years, Sr. Paulanne shared stories about how 
she became a nun, what her childhood on the farm 
was like, and what initiatives the Sharing Program was 
planning. The call to service is one of the essential 
components of the OLPH experience. The Sharing 
Program inspired us to make service a “habit of the 
heart” by creating opportunities that place children in 
relationships with the poor, the vulnerable, and the 
disadvantaged.
The parish school fully embraces and participates in 
the Sharing Program efforts hosting Thanksgiving 
Food Drives, gathering winter goods, collecting toys at 
Stocking Santa’s Sleigh for Sharing Parish Children and 
supporting the peanut butter and jelly drive. Children 
get a tour of the Sharing Room to experience first-hand 
the challenges and rewards of caring for those in need. 
From the old red building to the construction of 
Lafayette Sharing Room, the Sharing Program has 
served and responded to the needs of thousands and 
put Jesus’s words into action. It has instilled in all of 
us a sincere commitment to serving the less fortunate 
locally and globally. What an amazing legacy of the 
Sharing Program! 
Congratulations on 40 Fabulous Years … Can’t wait to 
see what the next 40 will bring! 

Sharing Ministry Reflections: Dr. Amy Mills and Chris Oaks
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Reflections From Our OLPH School Students

Grade 1
“It makes me feel helpful when I bring in things for others.”   
—Valencia
“It is important to keep the Sharing Room open so keep 
bringing in food and money like we did in kindergarten.”   
—Caroline
“Sharing with others is important because God wants people to 
be happy. He shared Jesus with us so that we can share things 
with others.”   —Hope
“We all just need to share because that is nice. 40 years is a long 
time of sharing. I think we can do 40 more”!  —Harper
Grade 2
“The Sharing Program is important so other people can have 
the same things as we do, like food. Even if other people do not 
want to help, I can help.”      —Lily 
“The Sharing Program matters because we have a lot of things, 
so we should give some away to others.”   —Catherine
“Sharing makes me feel good and happy. My family likes helping 
our parish. We care about people.”   —Molly
“Sharing makes me part of OLPH. We helped with the 
OLPHun Run and donated water to the sharing room. We like 
to be involved in the parish.”   —Liz

Grade 3
“The Sharing Program matters because we are so fortunate to 
have so much to give others.”       —Emma
“I feel helpful and proud of myself when I bring in items for the 
Sharing Program.”  —Chris
“The Sharing Program means we are acting like Jesus.”   
—Tommy
“The Sharing Program should stay for 40 more years. It tells our 
community that it is special, and that we care.”   —Molly
“The Sharing Program is good. People know we care for them.”   
—Owen

Grade 4

“It is so special when we can share all around. If you care for the 
community, you will continue to give.”   —Liam
“When you share you keep people alive longer, warmer longer, 
and they are happier longer. I live across the street, so I am 
always walking food over to the sharing room.” —Charlotte

Grade 5

“The Sharing Program is important because it can help more 
people in need feel safe.”   —Delia
“The Sharing Program matters because it helps people in need 
live a better life and makes life a little easier.”   —Addison
“I usually bring food to Church or gift cards so the less fortunate 
can have a meal.”  —Nora

Grade 7

“The Sharing Program shows what we can do if we join together 
to help others.”   —Ryan
“The Sharing Program matters because we were taught by Jesus 
to help others, so spread the word.”   —Avery

Grade 8

“The Sharing Program is meaningful to me because it gives 
anybody, including OLPH students, the opportunity to care 
for others.”     —Issy
“The Sharing Program helps people who can’t afford necessities. 
They get what they need just from the kindness of other people.”   
—Kourtney
“We should keep checking with our sharing parishes on what 
they need, make sure we never run out of food and keep doing 
Food Drives.”   —James
“ANY person can donate ANYTHING to help the sharing 
program. In turn this will help our community.”   —Patrick

"As we had hoped, the parish kids became our BEST marketing tools 
for the new "Matthew 25" program. Thanks in large part to this army of 

little people, food donations grew dramatically.!" — Chris Oaks
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seek, share, rejoice - raffles, jr. bball, pj drive
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seek, share, rejoice - cardinal's letter...
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seek, share, rejoice - poinsettia sale...
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seek, share, rejoice - our school...
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seek, share, rejoice - parish christmas celebration...
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seek, share, rejoice - men's club christmas party...
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seek, share, rejoice - tax credit scholarship program...
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U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz  olphmil@yahoo.com 
	          847-724-8218

LT James Kowalski, Overseas
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
LT Kenneth Pittner
E4 Noah Powell, Overseas
AWS2 Brian Sedin, Overseas
PO3 John A. Stonis 

CPT Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
CPT Nicholas Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
1 LT Athena MacLain
2 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
2LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
MSgt Richard Nash
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

LCpl Patrick Carney
Capt Justin Coons
LCpl Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Capt Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

Note: The Bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800.566.6170 to place a paid Bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Community Announcements
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our weekly intentions: november 27 - december 4...

Sunday, November 27                             
7:30 am ― Fr. Larry    Patrick Carey, Marion & Harold Schmidt
9:00 am ― Fr. Jesse w/DCW    James Brown, Marion & Harold Schmidt, Richard 
Zuver, Exaltation & Abel Dias, Paula Dore, Patrick & Regina Kilroy (MFTL), Dorothy 
Briones (MFTL)
9:30 am McD ― Fr. Jerry    Patrick Carey, Marion & Harold Schmidt
10:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Helen Walaszek, Brian Hannigan, Barbara Boyle, Jack 
Lai, Mary Joann Briones, Patrick Carey, Marion & Harold Schmidt, Arlene Anthony
12:00 pm ― Fr. Jim    Katherine Fitzpatrick, John Jurowicz, Patrick Carey, Marion 
& Harold Schmidt

Monday, November 28     
6:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am ― Fr. Jerry    Bob Pasquesi, Pasquesi & Milano Families, Chester Lizak  

Tuesday, November 29
6:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH 
8:30 am ― Fr. Jerry    Emily Cienkus, Carl Edwards

Wednesday, November 30                                   
6:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH 
8:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Mark Chelsky, Carmen Monar, Maria Enriquez

Thursday, December 1              
6:30 am    Leo McCarthy  
8:30 am    George Batt, Eric Ostrom, Alva Fiorentino 

Friday, December 2  
6:30 am    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am    Marion Siekierski, Hammel & Wenzel Families (MFTL) 

Saturday, December 3                                         
8:30 am    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH 
5:00 pm    Patty Beeftink, Jim Mooney, Kay Eisinger, Denise Cappiello  

Sunday, December 4         
7:30 am    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
9:00 am    Maria Enriquez, Paula Dore
9:30 am McD    Maria Lock Wanamaker         
10:30 am    Mary Rose Ghislandi, Bill Yacullo, Jeanette McQuillen                   
12:00 pm    John Jurowicz, Robert Carl Kramme

Remember Our Sick
Ayo Ajao
Little Maggie Anderson
Kelly Atwood
Mary Ann Bergquist
Patricia Birkenheier
Infant Xavier Boni 
Jerry Bobis
Ray Boroughs 
Johanna Brockman
Sue Brown
Baby Gigi Carillo
Katie Cogan
Christina Coleman
Kathy Collins
Coty Cottle
Marian DiBenedetto
Linda Dowd
Brian Foley
Terri Gaumond
Michael Krebs
John King 
Kaylee Lentino

Jim Mackey
Jerry Maher
Andy Moca
Little Adeline Morgan
Molly Morris
Jane Murphy
Robert Eric Nate
Mike Noonan
George Parphimos
Little Monroe Pett 
Jason Powell
Amy Rizzo
Mollie Rowan
 Baby Emma Schellenberg
Larry Schmidt
Susan Schmidt
Shirley Seebacker
Peggy Schermerhorn
Gary Smith
Patrick Stein
Cynthia Tomczyk
Chris Weiss

Our Beloved Deceased
Merry Jo Eleczko, mother of Beth Clingan 

Upcoming Weddings
II   Sarah Hagedorn & Andrew Hodur

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat.: after 8:30 am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION (CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45 pm
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
After the 8:30 Mass, second Saturday of every month

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel
 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00 pm
 - Benediction 3:45 pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00 am the first Wednesday of the month 
MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45 am the third Wednesday of the month



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, 
Chaplain of RE, Scripture Study, and Youth Ministry
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.org
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy and 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org

Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org
Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Angela Romero, Director, Religious Education (RE) & Youth Ministry
847-998-5289 ext.126  •  aromero@olphglenview.org
Karen Daniels,  Assistant Manager, Parish Office Operations
ext. 121  •  kdaniels@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Religious Education Program Assistant
847-998-5289 ext.122  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Deacon Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sister Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
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8025 W. Golf Rd.
Niles (847) 581-0536

6250 N. Milwaukee Ave.
Chicago (773) 774-0366

www.colonialfuneral.com

COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning

847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

1775 Glenview Road
Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually 
Created

PH. 847.729.2233
WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM

Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location
State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • Home •
• Renters • Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Oral Surgery of the Glen
ORAL, MAXILLOFACIAL

AND IMPLANT SURGERY
Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS

Parishioner
2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B

847-998-9992
WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004 Lic# 058-141680

Caryl S. Scott • Justyne Scott Reeves • Jon G. Hawes

Glenview Car Wash
Saturday 7:30am - 5pm

Sunday 8am - 4pm

Weekdays 8am - 5pm

1820 Waukegan Road
(northwest corner of Waukegan & Chestnut)

Glenview, Illinois 60025
847-724-9274

gcw@glenviewcarwash.com

Get this weekly bulletin delivered by email - for FREE!
Sign up here:
www.jspaluch.com/subscribe
Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.

GREAT COVERAGE - 97% of all households attending church take at least one church bulletin 
home every Sunday. 
GREAT VALUE - 70% of all households are aware of and look at the advertising in the church
bulletin and 68% of households surveyed when making a choice between businesses are inclined to
choose the one who advertised in the church bulletin.
GREAT LOYALTY - 41% of households do business with a company specifically because they
are advertising in the church bulletin.
GREAT PRODUCT - 62% of households keep the church bulletin the entire week as reference. 

Learn More About Advertising In Your Parish Bulletin
Call us at 1-800-621-5197 Email: sales@jspaluch.com

IN YOUR LOCAL
CHURCH BULLETIN?

WHY ADVERTISE

Grow in your faith, find a Mass,
and connect with your
Catholic Community

with OneParish!

Download Our Free App or Visit https://www.oneparish.com

$29.95/Mo. billed quarterly

• One Free Month
• No Long-Term Contract
• Price Guarantee
• Easy Self Installation

Call Today!    Toll Free 1.877.801.8608

Medical Alert System

SUPPORT THE ADVERTISERS
THAT SUPPORT OUR COMMUNITY

Serra for Priestly and Religious Vocations
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Franz Jewelers, Ltd.
Now Available!

Silver & Enamel St. Christopher Jewelry
The Perfect Gift

1220 Meadow Rd., Northbrook 847-272-4100
www.franzjewelersltd.com

RAPHAEL JEWELERS
Since 1922

 • Fine Jewelry and Diamonds
 • Swiss Watches
 • Jewelry & Watch Repair

847-729-Gems
              (4367)

981 Waukegan Rd., Glenview

BAIRD & WARNER
REAL ESTATE

JAN SHIELDS
Glenview Specialist over 20 yrs.

Parishioner

847-219-2127

We Take Service Personally
Contact us today for a customized, reliable

waste management, recycling, or dumpster quote.

630-261-0400

Proud OLPH Parishioner
Family Owned & Operated

Real Estate Brokerage Since 1906.
 Specializing in Property Management,

Development and Commercial Properties. 

312.987.1900 

•  LeafGuard®  
is guaranteed never to 
clog or we’ll clean it for 
FREE*

•  Seamless, one-piece system keeps out leaves, pine 
needles, and debris

•  Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to clean 
clogged gutters

•  Durable, all-weather tested system not a flimsy 
attachment

Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demonstration

CALL NOW 708-462-6373 Get it. And forget it.®

*Guaranteed not to clog for
as long as you own your home,

or we’ll clean your gutters for free.

Say Good-bye to Clogged Gutters!

$99
Installation*

Receive a $100 Visa gift card with
your FREE in-home estimate 

*Does not include cost of material. Expires103/31/22.

*All participants who attend an estimated 60-90-minute in-home product consultation will receive a $100 Visa gift 
card. Retail value is $100. Offer sponsored by LeafGuard Holdings Inc. Limit one per household. Company procures, 
sells, and installs seamless gutter protection. This offer is valid for homeowners over 18 years of age. If married or 
involved with a life partner, both cohabitating persons must attend and complete presentation together. Participants 
must have a photo ID and be legally able to enter into a contract. The following persons are not eligible for this offer: 
employees of Company or affiliated companies or entities, their immediate family members, previous participants 
in a Company in-home consultation within the past 12 months and all current and former Company customers. 
Gift may not be extended, transferred, or substituted except that Company may substitute a gift of equal or greater 
value if it deems it necessary. Gift card will be mailed to the participant via first class United States Mail within 10 
days of receipt of the promotion form. Not valid in conjunction with any other promotion or discount of any kind. 
Offer not sponsored and is subject to change without notice prior to reservation. Offer not available in the states 

of CA, IN, PA and MI. Expires 10/31/22.

CONNIE BROWNE
Parishioner Since 1972
EXPERIENCE COUNTS

847-922-2037

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE

Sylvan is #1 in K-12 Tutoring
Considering extra support for your child?

There’s no better time to choose Sylvan than now!
With our Insight Assessment, we’ll develop a personalized

learning program for your child that will give them the
skills and confidence they need for their best

school year yet! Call today to learn more.

Sylvan of Glenview - Northshore
1107 Waukegan Rd., Glenview • 847-238-8295

The Most Complete Online
National Directory

of Catholic Parishes
CHECK IT OUT TODAY!

Thank you for advertising in our church bulletin.
I am patronizing your business because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad” and Present It 
The Next Time You Patronize One of Our Advertisers✂

See
Your Ad

in CCOOLLOORR
Call J.S. Paluch Today!
1.800.621.5197

What We Can Offer You and Your Business:
• Many ad size options to meet your budget in color or black and white
• One-on-one customer service to help build and design your ad
• The ability to change your ad up to 12 times per year

J.S. Paluch Company 1.800.621.5197

INVEST LOCALLY
Targeting local business makes good “Cents”– 
Get your name out there by advertising in local
parish bulletins. Contact us today for your next
advertising move and we will work with you for

your next “AD THAT WORKS!”

For more information email sales@jspaluch.com
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Smith-Corcoran
Funeral Homes • Crematory • Funeral Planning

Owned and Operated by the Bob, Jay, and Kelly Smith Family Since 1912
Chapels also in Palatine & Chicago

 A Century of Respect, Compassion, and Grace
• Cremation Services
• Funeral Preplanning 
• Out-of-town Arrangements
• Handicap Accessible

1104 Waukegan Rd • Glenview • (847) 901-4012 • www.smithcorcoran.com

Residential & Commercial • Exterior & Interior
1816 Johns Drive, Glenview

www.certapro.com • 847-226-7418

“BRING YOUR VISION TO REALITY”
Concrete • Brick • Custom Stone

Sewer Lines • Drain Tile • Driveways
Remodeling & Additions          * FREE ESTIMATES *

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605  John Belmont 847-778-8439

Adopt a Friend for Life
Adoptions 11am-5pm

7 Days
847.945.0235
2200 Riverwoods Rd.

Riverwoods
www.orphansofthestorm.org

ORPHANS OF
THE STORM

847-730-5930
www.SeniorCareNorthShore.com

• CAREGIVING SERVICES

• FREE HELP FOR ASSISTED LIVING PLACEMENT

Casey and Charmaine Conaghan

Parishioners

Jenny Novy, President, Owner
MS Gerontology

MA Therapeutic Recreation
• Professional Care Providers - Senior Housing Options
• Long Term Care Insurance Expert • VA Assistance Programs

“Amada is Your One-Call Solution”
847.324.9450 www.AmadaNorthShore.com

cheggie@heggielaw.com
jheggie@heggielaw.com

SHEWCHUCK
insurance agency

847.486.0011
www.shewchuck.com

1545 Waukegan Road, Glenview, IL

y

Painting by Victor
 27 years of experience
              Interior & Exterior Painting
 Phone: (773) 732-4933

Email: victor.painting@gmail.com

"Going to All Heights to Please, Since 1949." 

847-864-8521 
All Types of Roofing, Gutters & Siding 

robert@jacktaffroofing.com
Alumni, Parishioner and Parent
Third Generation Family Owned

License # 104-000899 

www.jacktaffroofing.com 

Medicare Supplements

Medicare Advantage

Bill Cook
Safe Money Expert
847‐226‐3878

billcook05@comcast.net
Glenview Resident

Your child’s academic and
cognitive abilities should
not be a guessing game.

We provide this testing along with a 
comprehensive report and

consultation to help you ensure 
your child’s educational success.

Contact: Dr. Patty McLean 

@ p.mclean.associates@gmail.com or call 773-619-7813

Let us be part of your journey!
We’ll help you navigate
the obstacles between

you and your ideal weight.
www.smartweightlosscoaching.com

Sustainable Weight
Loss IS possible!

With Lisa Oldson, MD and
Smart Weight Loss Coaching

Catholic Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
of the Sea of the United States of America

Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.
Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com
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Consider Remembering
Your Parish in Your Will.

For further information, 
please call the Parish Office.


